
President-elect von der Leyen
announces her future media relations
team

The President-elect has today designated her core media relations team: Jens
Flosdorff as Executive Communication Adviser in the President’s cabinet and
responsible for the President’s media activities, Eric Mamer as Chief
Commission Spokesperson and Dana Spinant as Deputy Chief Spokesperson.

Jens Flosdorff, a German national with 15 years’ experience in political
communication, is currently part of the President-elect’s transition team. He
was director of communication in the German ministries of defence and of
social affairs over the past ten years. Previously, he served as deputy and
chief spokesperson for the German ministry of family affairs (2005-2009) and
deputy chief spokesperson for the ministry of social affairs of Lower Saxony
(2004-2005). In all these positions, Jens Flosdorff worked closely with
Ursula von der Leyen. Prior to his public service career, he worked as a
journalist in Hannover between 2000 and 2004.

Eric Mamer, a French national, is currently Director in charge of
competitiveness and the European semester in the Commission’s Directorate-
General for Internal Market, Industry, Entrepreneurship and SMEs. His 25
years of experience in the Commission span various policy areas and
management and communication positions, including deputy head of cabinet of
Commissioner Günther H. Oettinger (2012-2016) on energy and on digital
issues, head of unit in the Directorates-General for Budget and for
Communication (2005-2012), and spokesman for two European Commissioners
(1999-2004).

Dana Spinant, a Romanian national, is currently director in charge of budget,
communication and general affairs in the Commission’s Directorate-General for
Regional and Urban Policy. Before that, she was a head of unit in charge of
irregular migration (2015-2017) and of drugs policy (2010-2014). Prior to
joining the Commission, Dana Spinant worked for 15 years in journalism,
including as editor and deputy editor of European Voice (2002-2009), deputy
editor of EUobserver.com (2001-2002), as well as news director and Brussels
correspondent for various Romanian TV channels.

Eric Mamer and Dana Spinant will start in their new positions once the von
der Leyen Commission takes office – which according to the Treaties is 1
November 2019. The current team of the Spokesperson’s Service remains in
charge until the end of the mandate of the Juncker Commission.
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